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OFFICIAL COMMUNITY MEETING REPORT 
Petitioner: Toomey Avenue, LLC 

Rezoning Petition No. 2020-194 

This Community Meeting Report is being filed with the Office of the City Clerk and the Charlotte-
Mecklenburg Planning, Design and Development Staff pursuant to the provisions of the City of Charlotte 
Zoning Ordinance. 

PERSONS AND ORGANIZATIONS CONTACTED WITH DATE AND EXPLANATION OF 
HOW CONTACTED: 

A representative of the Petitioner mailed written notice of the date, time and virtual format for the 
Community Meeting to the individuals and organizations set out on Exhibit A attached hereto by depositing 
such notice in the U.S. mail on January 15, 2021.  A copy of the written notice is attached hereto as Exhibit 
B. 

DATE, TIME AND FORMAT OF MEETING: 

The Virtual Community Meeting was held on Tuesday, January 26, 2021 at 5:30 p.m. via the Zoom 
platform.  

Recipients of the notice letter were directed to RSVP for a link to the virtual meeting via email or phone to 
a member of the Petitioner’s team.  Members of the community who were unable to access the virtual 
meeting were directed to email or call a member of the Petitioner’s team and could be provided with a copy 
(including a mailed paper copy, if necessary) of the meeting presentation.  No paper copies were requested 
in advance of the meeting.  

MEETING PARTICIPATION: 

The Virtual Community Meeting had eleven (11) attendees from the community, as listed in Exhibit C.  
The Petitioner was represented at the Community Meeting by Wes McAdams and Mason Ellerbe, as well 
as by Petitioner’s agents, Eddie Moore with McAdams and Collin Brown and Brittany Lins with Alexander 
Ricks PLLC.   

SUMMARY OF PRESENTATION/DISCUSSION:  

Mr. Collin Brown welcomed the attendees and introduced the Petitioner’s team, using a PowerPoint 
presentation, attached hereto as Exhibit D.  Mr. Brown showed aerials of the approximately 8.69-acre 
property located near the intersection of Toomey Avenue and Tremont Avenue.  He explained the site’s 
proximity to the light rail, South End, Uptown, and other rapidly redeveloping areas of Charlotte.  

Mr. Brown gave a general overview of the rezoning process and development considerations that a 
developer must take into account, including property owner requirements, environmental constraints, and 
access and transportation requirements.  Mr. Brown explained that the majority of the parcels in question 
are zoned to the I-1 (industrial) zoning district with a small portion along Wilmore Drive zoned to the R-
54 (generally, residential up to 5 units per acre) zoning district.  The Central District Plan recommends 
residential uses up to 22 units per acre for the majority of the site, with some office/industrial/warehouse 
designations along Toomey Avenue, and low-density residential along Wilmore Drive.  

Mr. Brown recognized that the area is changing rapidly as Charlotte growth continues and as South End 
continues to expand toward this area.   Mr. Brown explained that the Petitioner is proposing a rezoning to 
the MUDD-O (mixed use) zoning district with a site-specific conditional plan to allow for up to 325 
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residential units (including multi-family and townhome units) and 61,000 square feet of commercial uses 
(such as office, retail, and restaurant uses).  The townhome units would be located on the portion of the 
property adjacent to Wilmore Drive to serve as a transition from the single-family neighborhood to the 
higher density apartments and commercial uses further south on Toomey Avenue.  The Petitioner is further 
committing to preserve and upgrade the existing commercial building on the site to maintain the character 
of the area.  The Petitioner also controls several buildings on the opposite side of Toomey Avenue and plans 
to upgrade those existing buildings. Mr. Brown displayed several example elevations for the adaptive reuse 
buildings.   

Mr. Wes McAdams explained that the Petitioner is a Charlotte-based real estate investor and developer 
with a goal of improving areas where the company invests.  He stated that the core of the vision for the 
Toomey Avenue development is for the adaptive reuse of existing buildings to preserve the historical 
context of the area while bringing them up to modern standards.  He envisioned that this area would 
transform from an industrial corridor to a creative commercial micro-location supported by surrounding 
residential uses.  He explained that the target office uses would likely be creative tech, design, and 
architecture firms with a potential for amenity retail such as a sundries, coffee shop or small restaurant.  In 
light of COVID-19, the Petitioner’s team is prepared to offer desirable building design such as exposed 
ceilings, no shared elevators, and private entrances.  He stated that he believed the multi-family residential 
component of the project would be different than typical multi-family developments because it is featured 
around a preserved building which adds character and personality.   

Mr. Brown stated that the rezoning timeline could result in a public hearing in March and a City Council 
decision in April, at the earliest.  The virtual meeting was then opened for discussion via either chat or the 
“raise hand” function on Zoom to allow participants to ask individual questions or provide comments: 

An attendee asked whether a brewery or coffee shop would be a possibility at the site.  In response, Mr. 
Mason Ellerbe stated that a coffee shop is a possibility, and the requested rezoning would not preclude a 
brewery but it would not be the likely tenant since breweries take up a larger footprint.  Mr. Brown added 
that Petitioner’s interest in a high-quality tenant would be aligned with the surrounding community since 
the Petitioner would want to look out for their future residents and not put noxious or intensive uses next 
door.  

In response to an attendee’s question about possible impact to the SWIM stream adjacent to the site, Mr. 
Eddie Moore stated that the Petitioner’s team has coordinated with the Army Corps of Engineers who will 
give them a determination of their findings and the Petitioner’s team will look at the area as a whole and 
the stream section to ensure that all requirements are met and the stream is adequately protected.   

In response to a question about building height, the Petitioner’s team responded that the apartment buildings 
would have a maximum of four (4) stories and the townhomes would have a maximum of three (3) stories.   

An attendee asked about the parking ratio for the rezoning site and other buildings controlled by the 
Petitioner.  The Petitioner’s team responded that the goal would be to include the ability for the commercial 
and residential uses to share parking and to provide on-street parking along Toomey and Tremont Avenue.   

An attendee asked what the buffer and screening plans would be for adjacent owners along Wilmore Drive.  
The Petitioner’s team explained that they would provide a mixture of planting and screening and would be 
open to discussions with adjacent neighbors about their preferences.   

An attendee asked how the proposed townhomes would fit into the historical nature of the Wilmore 
neighborhood.  In response, the Petitioner’s team stated that they would be improving vacant abandoned 
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land. The Petitioner wants the townhomes to blend with the rest of the development and is open to design 
suggestions since the team is in the very early stages of design.  The Petitioner anticipates the façade 
building materials to contain mostly brick with some wood accents and large windows.  

An attendee commented that the area has had runoff issues from a townhome development further east on 
Tremont Avenue that has damaged several neighbors’ yards.  The Petitioner’s team responded that they 
will be utilizing underground detention under the parking lots of the site and will meet all stormwater 
requirements to limit the amount of runoff.   

An attendee commented that Toomey Avenue is a busy street and protected bike lanes along Toomey 
Avenue would be a valuable addition.   

The meeting concluded at approximately 6:30 p.m. with no further questions or comments from attendees.  

Respectfully submitted this 8th day of February 2021. 

cc: Claire Lyte-Graham, Charlotte Planning Department  
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REZONING TIMELINE



“BEST CASE SCENARIO”

• Rezoning Application: December Cycle

• Offic. Community Meeting: TODAY

• Earliest Possible Public Hearing: March 15th

• Zoning Committee: March 30th

• Earliest Possible Decision: April 19th



QUESTIONS & DISCUSSION

Type your 

questions

Or ask out loud





THANK YOU!




